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BIO  

 
 As the resident umbraphile, Terry was 

responsible for much of the planning and 
preparation for the 2012 Total Solar 

Eclipse in North Queensland.  He assisted 
the Queensland Government to develop 

and issue a safe eclipse viewing message; 
he coordinated and developed much of the 

school education program material focused 
on the eclipse; he was a member of the 

Cairns Eclipse Task force assisting Local 
Authorities and Emergency Service plan for 

the eclipse; undertook eclipse media 
briefings and numerous radio and TV 

interviews as well as providing local advice 

to eclipse travelers, tour groups and the 
general public.    

A retired engineer, Terry is a keen 
amateur astronomer and astrophotographer and is the current President 

of the Astronomical Association of Queensland.  He is a keen umbraphile 
with a passion for travel to and observing eclipses and undertook the 

2012 eclipse preparations as a way of repaying the many others whose 
advice and assistance he has relied on when travelling to and observing 

previous eclipses. 
 

  
 

 


